
                                           Minutes 

                                  Lakeland Village  

                      Community Advisory Committee 

                                      February 25, 2015 

 

Call to Order: 6:00pm 

Roll Call: Present, Jim Snyder, Nancy Hunzeker, Corey Crow, Barbara Dye, Chuck 

Pitman 

Approval of Minutes: December 3, 2014 approved 

 

1. Reports: 

1.1 Riverside County Sheriff Department: Lt. Joe Pemberton gave report on part 

one crime in the community, gave out his contact information and addressed 

community concerns. 

1.2 Riverside County Code Enforcement: Tom McMullen introduced himself to 

the community members and answered questions. 

1.3 Riverside County Fire: Station 11 warned that we are in draught conditions. 

Informed community that weed control is a concern in our area and of future 

control burns in Ortega. 

1.4 Elsinore Valley Municipal Water: George Cambero spoke about flood control 

improvements and the importance of aggressively seeking more ground 

water resources. George is hoping to bring workshops about water to our 

area.  

1.5 Riverside County Flood Control: Appointee Chris Hyland was absent, so 

Barbara Dye gave update, spoke on the importance of channel clean up and 

gave update on current projects. 

1.6 Update from Assemblywoman Melissa Melendez’s office: Deni Horne, gave 

legislative update, new laws and the 13 new bills Melissa is supporting. 



1.7 Lakeland Village Neighborhood Watch: Invites all community members to 

attend the next Neighborhood Watch meeting. 

2. New Business: 

2.1 Myling Bordeau: Riverside County Presentation addressing the Sheriff’s 

recruitment. Riverside County needs people they are hiring and encourage 

people to come to the upcoming job fair. 

2.2 Wendell Bugtai: County Building and Planning spoke on the future of LV and 

wants community feedback on the needs of the community. 

3. Public Comments: NA this meeting 

      4. Member Comments: 

4.1 Nancy Hunzeker: spoke about her concerns about consistency and the need 

for consistency in our community. 

4.2  Jim Snyder: spoke on concerns of marijuana shops in the community and 

ongoing garage sales on Grand that maybe a safety issue. Agreed to add 

issues to Old Business at next CAC meeting.  

4.3 Corey Crow: Shared information on upcoming Parent Classes provided by 

LEUSD in LV. 

4.4 Barbara Dye: spoke about traffic safety concerns and feels speeding is a 

safety concern around our schools. 

5. Update from the Office of Supervisor Kevin Jeffries: Kristen Huyck, Legislative 

Assistant: spoke on County wide concerns over grow houses and shared that 

escrow maybe closing on Butterfield on March 10th. She encouraged community 

members to participate in an upcoming volunteer community clean up event. 

 

 

 

 

 


